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ACA not thrilled
with 5-7 Hooker St.

JefJefJefJefJeff Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivananananan
Staff Reporter

The Allston Civic Association
(ACA) met recently and once again dis-
cussed the proposal for a residential re-
development of the property at 5-7
Hooker St.

Development Attorney Paul Rufo,
representing the proponents for the pro-
posed housing development, said the
project is now 14 units, up from the nine
previously proposed. Rufo said one big
takeaway they got from comments was
that residents wanted to see more afford-
able units.  So, with that in mind, they
increased the number of units by mak-
ing them smaller, and said that would
also reduce rental prices (though they

are staying market-rate, for the most
part).

“We also made the building smaller
and so the gross floor area is around
15,000 square feet. The previous project
was over 2,000 square feet more,” he
said. “That was to respond to concerns
both around the massing and density, but
also to create more open space and
greenspace and more of a buffer on the
street level.”

ACA member Richard Rogers, a di-
rect abutter, said he said he was con-
cerned about shadows, among other
things.

“In each presentation, they say they
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State and BMH officials at the  Oct 23. Shattuck Hospital meeting, with an image of the hospital shown to the right.
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Community willpower nets JP results
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Staff Reporter

Organized public opinion has had an
impact on two significant Jamaica Plain
developments in the past few months:
the Arborway bus garage and the
Shattuck Hospital. As a result of com-
munity feedback, the first was scaled
back and the second put on hold.

At the Brooke School on Oct. 23,
opponents were loud and clear about the
Shattuck designation: either reduce the
size or eliminate the planned 850-unit
Boston Medical Center (BMC) coalition
proposal.

After hearing a long line of opposi-
tion witnesses for three hours, BMC
Director of Strategic Programs Rob
Koenig said “[the BMC] coalition was
provisionally designated.”

“This begins the start of the dialogue
with us. This does not mean it’s a done
deal.”

Five weeks later Governor Maura
Healy, who had supported the BMC
coalition since July, proved Koenig
right: she halted the process. As reported

by The Globe on Dec. 11, the prover-
bial ball was dropped on Friday Dec 8.

Dr. Kiame Mahanish, Under Secre-
tary of Health and Human services was
at the Oct. 23, meeting but aside from
saying his name and where he lived
didn’t say anything. However, Mahanish
was apparently listening.

“The proposal that’s on the table,”
he was reported as saying, “is far too
large and costly for us to be able to sup-
port. We are in the process of going back
and forth to come up with something
that answers the public health impera-
tive.”

The Globe quoted the cost at $550
million, a number never released at pre-
vious public meetings.

Koenig was quoted as repeating what
he said at the Brooke school.

“We’re hearing that concern about
scale and we expect to come down with
modifications.”

Dr. Christine Pace of BMC, a spe-
cialist on opioid dependency, said on
Oct. 23 that the BMC coalition proposal
“is a rare opportunity with multiple
small level programs to do something

different.”
Pace didn’t comment on any revised

scale but repeated to The Globe what
she said six weeks earlier.

“It’s mind-bogglingly difficult to
access services and stay in substance use
recovery if they are unhoused… this is
a huge opportunity.”

The BMC and the Executive Office
of Health and Human Services are re-
portedly planning modifications some-
time in 2024. Also, reportedly neither
side has publicly stated any specifics of
what “modification” means.

In a statement to the Bulletin on Dec.
15 the BMC coalition said:

“We look forward to sharing modi-
fications to our proposal as we continue
our process of community engagement.
A seamless, fully-integrated continuum
of health, housing and support programs
are keys to solving the reoccurring ad-
diction, mental illness and homelessness
crisis in our communities.”

Leading the opposition since last

The Ruskindale Rosbery Road
Neighborhood Association (RRRd),
met recently and brought up possible
new information on Crane Ledge
Woods.

The proposed project  at  990
American Legion Hwy. has drawn
concern/anger from the local commu-
nity. Residents say that the 24-acre
wooded real estate is the only real
forested area in the neighborhood
and, if it were negatively impacted
by the removal of 14 acres of trees
and the construction of a 270-unit
building, it could contribute to the
neighborhood’s issues with the urban
heat island effect and local flooding
from more impervious material being
used there.

The Boston Planning and Devel-
opment Agency (BPDA) recently
twice disapproved the proposal based
on what it called incomplete plans
and incorrect soil removal and re-
placement procedures.

“Which is kind of unprecedented,”
said RRRd member Lokita Jackson.

Now, Jackson said the Crane
Ledge Woods Coalition has found out
that the project proponent has filed
with the Zoning Board of Appeals
(ZBA), even when the BPDA Article
80 Large Project Review Process has
not yet been completed. She asked
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Prayer to the Blessed Virgin
(Never known to fail!)

Oh, most beautiful flower of Mt.
Carmel, fruitful vine, splendor of
Heaven, Blessed Mother of the Son
of God, Immaculate Virgin, assist me
in this necessity. Oh Star of the Sea,
help me and show me herein you are
my mother. Oh Holy Mary, Mother
of God, Queen of Heaven and Earth,
I humbly beseech thee from the
bottom of my heart to succor me in
my necessity (make request). There
are none that can withstand your
power. Oh Mary, conceived without
sin, pray for us who have recourse to
thee (three times). Holy Mary, I place
this cause in your hands (three
times). Say this prayer for three
consecutive days and then you must
publish and it will be granted to you.

—V.C.

Miracle Prayer
Dear Heart of Jesus, in the past
I have asked You for many
favours. This time, I ask you
this very special one (mention
favour). Take it, dear Heart of
Jesus, and place it within Your
own broken heart where Your
Father sees it. Then, in His
merciful eyes, it will become
Your favour, not mine. Amen.
Say for three days, promise
publication and favour will
be granted.

—V.C.

Novena to St. Clare
Ask St. Clare for three favors,
1 business, 2 impossible. Say
nine Hail Marys for nine
days, with lighted candle.
Pray whether you believe or
not. Publish on the ninth
day. Powerful novena. Say
“May the Sacred Heart of
Jesus be praised, adored,
glorified, now and forever,
throughout the whole world.
Amen.” Your request will be
granted, no matter how
impossible it may seem.

—V.C.

Crane Ledge
continued from page 1

BPDA Project Manager Kenya Beaman at the meeting if this
was the case.

“You telling me now is the first I’m hearing of this,” she
said. “I oftentimes get no notification or updates from the
ZBA. That’s not uncommon, but I am making a note of this.”

The ZBA grants building permits to projects that the
Inspectional Services Department (ISD) has denied based on
said projects not conforming to the zoning code. This is usu-
ally after the BPDA has approved the project.

“We didn’t approve their plans, and the last thing I had
heard was something about a lawsuit against the city because
of the zoning situation there, and then I haven’t heard any-
thing in months,” Beaman said.

State Rep. Brandy Fluker Oakley said she has been work-
ing to try to find a buyer to turn it into conservation land, but
it’s not been easy.

“I know I have reached out to several nonprofit organiza-
tions that do conservation work and believe in greenspaces,
particularly for Black and Brown communities like ours about
their desire to acquire the land,” she said. “And there are
folks interested, but the problem is that it is already under
contract.”

Jackson said the Crane Ledge Woods Coalition is looking
for donors and funds to try to get the City of Boston to pur-
chase the property and conserve it as greenspace.

In other news, Jackson also discussed a push from the
RRRd to focus on singular issues with the city’s 311 service
so that residents can concentrate their efforts and put a few
more fingers on the scales to get improvements done. She
introduced member Marilynne Smith Quarcoo to speak to
how this could be done.

“We have to use 311 because that’s the existing system
we have to voice our concerns and complaints,” Quarcoo said.
“But I want to recommend that we focus on one or two things,
not 10 or 12 issues all at once, because then we can’t track it
or get some energy behind it.”

She said she may send out a poll of issues in the next few
weeks to get an idea of what issue residents feel strongest
about.

Quarcoo said she wants to work on changing the dynamic
concerning community engagement. She brought up the up-
coming Cummins Highway redesign, and said that the city
basically uses community engagement to tell residents what’s
going to happen, but doesn’t involve them in the process.

“What is the level of engagement that we should come to
expect?” she said. “I believe we should create our own stan-
dards, and if you’re going to come to Ruskindale or Hyde
Park, these are the standards we want to operate under and it
just can’t be this one process that often leaves us frustrated.”
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Arroyo’s tree ordinance passes, private trees next
JefJefJefJefJeff Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivananananan
Staff Reporter

The Boston City Council
met recently and voted unani-
mously to accept and adopt a
new city ordinance designed
to protect trees on public
property.

Outgoing District 5 City
Councilor Ricardo Arroyo
said the idea behind the ordi-
nance was to protect trees
both on private property and
public properties, but said as
they went through the process
it became clear that they
needed separate ordinances.

“This is a first-of-its-kind
ordinance for the City of Bos-
ton, which is why it took the
amount of time and gestation
that it took,” he said. “Under
the previous administrations
there were audits of our pub-
lic trees, the Urban Forestry
Plan, and we wanted to make
sure this coincided with that
so that we were enhancing
that work and not working at
cross purposes.”

Boston’s tree canopy hov-
ers around 28 percent from
year-to-year, which is fairly
high comparatively in the
United States, but there are
still areas where trees are rela-
tively rare. This leads to the
urban heat island and heat
sink effects, which increase
heat in urban areas and can
make conditions dangerous
for residents out in the sun for
long periods of time poten-
tially causing heat stroke, de-
hydration, and a myriad of
other heat-related illnesses. It
can also affect air quality,
leading to increases of asthma
diagnoses and other respira-
tory conditions.

This ordinance governs
trees on public property, and

defines replacement policies
for trees removed and other
related conditions. It would
also put Boston’s Tree Warden
in charge of oversight of these
policies.

District 9 City Councilor
Liz Breadon said she looks
forward to continuing the
work to create a tree ordi-
nance for governing trees on
private property.

“This is one phase of the
process, and I look forward to
continuing this process in the
next term to address the issues
of trying to preserve our ur-
ban tree canopy on privately-
held land,” she said. “That is
where we are seeing the great-
est loss of urban tree canopy.
I think it’s really a question of
engaging with the public and
landowners to really stress the
value of trees in our long-term
viability as a livable city.”

Breadon said she hopes
there will be more outreach
and education for residents in

Boston.
“It goes without saying

that our tree canopy and our
urban forestry projects are
critically important to the
health of our neighborhoods,”
she said. “I’m delighted that
we are here, but I also think
we have so much more work
to do to educate our residents.
Some folks view trees as a
nuisance, but trees greatly
enhance our health and

wellbeing and quality of life
across the city.”

District 6 City Councilor
and Environment and
Sustainability Committee
Chair Kendra Lara said she is
proud to have ended her ten-
ure as chair of that commit-
tee – she is leaving her coun-
cil seat – with this accom-
plishment under her belt.

“This ordinance is coming
at a time when we’re continu-

ing to experience record-high
temperatures, across the city
and in our most vulnerable
neighborhoods,” she said.
“This year alone we experi-
enced a record-high tempera-
ture of 61 degrees in Febru-
ary, breaking a record that
has stood in Boston since
1910.”

To see the full ordinance,
go to http:/ / t inyurl .com/
bp68jd6v
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Letters to the EditorElectric trains: formerly
a toy for this season

Shattuck Plans continued from page 1

THE RIDE NEEDS TO
IMPROVE ITS SERVICES

To the Editor:
  I speak for SENIORS (at least some of

them) who us the RIDE for transportation.
Being a senior depending on the RIDE, these

are some of the things that  have happened to
me. I have had to rebook medical appointments
because no one calls to say your ride will be
late.  Then, you have to call to ask what hap-
pened. I have been picked up in Hyde Park
for my appointment and then taken to Quincy
for another pickup before being brought to
the location I need to be at.  I have been on

the RIDE for more than an hour.  Finally,
there is no one to complain to.

Don’t get me wrong. I am thankful for
the service, but a little respect for the pas-
sengers would be greatly appreciated.  I
want to add that the drivers are great (at
least some of them). Maybe it’s a sched-
uling problem.  I am asking that some-
one within the Ride system to please help.
I am also asking other seniors that if you
have problems of your own, please com-
plain!  

A.L.Veale
Hyde Park

My Kind
of Town/
Joe Galeota

I suspect that young boys
today, exposed to all sorts of
gaming devices, are not “into”
electric trains.  Even if there
are, I doubt that many of them
would match my own zeal for
them in the mid 1950’s.

The highlight of pre-Christ-
mas experiences was my par-
ents’ taking me to the Fifth
Floor Annex of Jordan Marsh
downtown where Winter meets
Summer (streets, that is). 
There I would gawk for as long
as they would let me at the
huge layout of Lionel trains
crisscrossing each other
through a vast array of tunnels
and bridges all within a de-
lightfully appointed village.

Every Christmas my set
grew by one or two addi-
tions—perhaps a box car,
grade crossing, or a switch
track.

  In those days there were
two great types of electric
trains:  American Flyer with its
smaller gauge, and Lionel with
its unrealistic third track.
Lionel had the most appeal to
me.   Two weeks before Christ-
mas my father would drag up
my Lionel train set from the
dusty bin in our Jamaica Plain
triple decker’s cellar, a bin that
had until very recently harbored
dusty coal to heat our flat until
much cleaner oil had come onto
the scene.  He had also pro-
vided me with a 4-by 8-foot
piece of plywood on which to
position the tracks.  These I set
up in my bedroom and was con-
tent to let the smoke-producing
locomotive go around in end-
less ovals; with its headlight on
in a darkened setting, the train
had even more appeal after sun-
set.  Because of space limita-
tions the set had to be disas-
sembled after a week or two of
enthusiastic play.

  On Christmas morning my
father and I would traipse over

to my godfather’s house on Li-
lac Terrace (formerly Struzzieri
Terrace) in Roslindale; there
my older cousins had a much
larger set of Lionel trains. 
There I reveled in the clickety-
clack of the diesel locomotives
as they made their way around
the huge basement.

  And just as the onset of
January 1 meant the taking
down of the Christmas tree—
tinsel had to be laboriously re-
moved to be saved for next
year—New Year’s also indi-
cated that it was time to
deconstruct the tracks and put
all Lionel gear into the dusty,
former coal bin for another year.
  Electric trains were a Christ-
mas tradition for me, but just as
Jackie Paper outgrew his be-
loved dragon Puff in the nostal-
gic Peter, Paul, and Mary hymn
to childhood, my interest in
my Lionel set waned as I en-
tered my early teenage years,
and my set was given to
younger set of cousins.  And
Christmas, from a secular per-
spective, took on new won-
ders—but none to evoke the
awe that my train set did on
those cold, dark mid-Decem-
ber nights leading up to
Christmas.
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City considering salt stations
for snow removal

The Boston City Council recently held a
hearing to discuss new methods of snow removal
throughout the city’s approximately 1,600 miles
of pedestrian walkways.

The council originally took up the issue un-
der former District 8 City Councilor Kenzie Bok,
mainly to respond to concerns around accessi-

bility. Property owners are responsible for
clearing sidewalks and, many times, this just
doesn’t happen. This can present severe mo-
bility hazards for most residents, but has a par-
ticular impact on those with accessibility is-
sues.

District 4 City Councilor and hearing spon-
sor Brian Worrell brought up an idea of having
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summer is an ad hoc group
called CORES and in an email
on Dec. 12 said that its demand
“that the state begin a new
transparent community engage-
ment process” is in line with its
mission “to halt the BMC pro-
posal.”

“We may have been suc-
cessful in getting some of our
concerns heard,” CORES
wrote, but worries that the com-
munity “is left out of private
negotiations.”

The redevelopment of the
Shattuck Hospital in Franklin
Park has reached the ears of a
Washington DC group calling
itself the Olmsted Network.

Its CEO, Ann Neal Petri,
wrote a letter to The Boston
Globe on Dec. 17 that said “the
answer is removing the build-
ing altogether. Floating hospi-
tals [ships in the harbor] could
provide behavioral health care
services.”

The Arborway bus garage,
a building to store and repair
200 electric buses, after over
two years of MBTA planning
and community meetings since
2021 gathered increasing oppo-
sition, framed like the Shattuck
over size and scale.

Early in 2023 the JP Neigh-
borhood Council Housing
Committee formed an ad hoc
Arborway garage subcommit-
tee which charged itself with
three goals: participation by
Mayor Wu, who had not moni-
tored the process, maintain the
eight acres on Washington
Street to be transferred to the
for city housing development,
and a smaller garage building.

The subcommittee got the
first on Aug. 16 when seven
members of Wu’s senior staff
led by her infrastructure advi-
sor Chris Osgood came to a

subcommittee meeting to hear
concerns and state the city’s
positions.

The subcommittee got the
other two on Oct. 24 when at
an in-person meeting at English
High the MBTA announced
that the eight acres would be
maintained and the bus storage
garage reduced to one story and
shortened from 25 to 30 feet.

These changes seemed to
leave the nearly full auditorium
non-plussed.

After arguing on Aug. 16
that the city needed to keep
operating the Forest Hills Street
salt storage yard, thus reducing
the development land down to
6.5 acres, chief of streets
Jascha Franklin-Hodge had
worked out a plan for a smaller
salt and snow melt storage yard.
“We are in the process of go-
ing back and forth to come up
with something that answers
the public health imperative.”

Franklin-Hodge told the
English High audience that
through discussions with the
public works staff, the
reconfigured one-half-acre pub-
lic works yard is a minimum
footprint with a shared use of
an exit on Forest Hills Street.

As reported by The Bulle-
tin within five minutes of the
Oct. 24 meeting of seemingly
restless residents, Alexandra
Markiewicz, MBTA manager
of bus facility modernization,
calmed the crowd down.

“The plan is at 15 percent
design stage,” she said. “We
heard a lot of concerns, three
things clearly; eight acres are a
priority, the size of the buildings,
and the entrance from the
Arborway.”

“Working with the city we
made three changes.”

Those included reducing the

size of the building by putting the
bus storage in a 25-foot-high
covered canopy placed 224 feet
from Washington St., reducing
the salt storage yard and restor-
ing the full eight acres with par-
allel exit and entrances from
Washington Street.

A covered bus storage
canopy reduces its weight and
allows it to be built over the
Stony Brook culvert, thus con-
solidating the size of the two
buildings.

Smaller buildings are also
achieved by moving the 150-car
employee parking to a parking
garage shared with residential
development on the eight acres.

Long time critic of the bus
garage plans, Fred Vetterlein,
summed up what seemed to be
on the minds of many in the
hall.

“This is a shock to see this,”
he said. “You’ve reduced this
facility by half. We expected to
come here tonight and fight like
dogs but this is something to-
tally different.”

Markiewicz concluded the
meeting by reminding the au-
dience about a date and a num-
ber.

“This is a schedule-driven
project,” she said.”The dead-
line is 2029; I cannot overstate
the bus capacity at 200.”

The JP housing committee
discussed the Arborway bus
garage revisions on Dec. 19 and
committee member and former
chair Carolyn Royce seemed
happy.

“We’ve waited a very long
time for this bus yard,” she said.
“Two goods are going on; a new
bus yard with expanded bus
service and community land.
It’s a common good with the
MBTA.”

To advertise, call the Bulletin
at (617) 361-8400

Jeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff SullivanJeff Sullivan
Staff Reporter
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ACA continued from page 1

Gormley receives appointment

Governor Maura
Healey appoints Richard
F. Gormley to the Massa-
chusetts Veterans Advisory
Committee at the State
House recently.  He is also
the Commander of West
Roxbury VFW Post 2902
and has served over 50
years helping veterans and
their families.

don’t shadow anybody, but in
the spring and fall model, they
completely shadow my entire
yard,” he said. “Also, their
rendering shows their build-
ing at the same height as the
condos behind, but when you
look at the permit for those
condos, I believe they’re 30
feet, not 42 feet,  and so
they’re not even coming close
to matching (the proposed
building).”

Rogers also pointed out the
reason they came back was
because the Zoning Board of
Appeals (ZBA) originally de-
nied them approval because
the building was nine units
with no affordable units. The
ZBA requires affordable units
if the unit count is over nine
units, as per the city’s
Inclusionary Development
Policy (IDP). The ZBA had
seen such an influx of nine-
unit buildings that some mem-
bers publicly commented that
they felt it was intentional, so
the developers could avoid
putting in affordable units
(though not necessarily in this
specific case).

Rogers also said that there
were nine promises made to
the neighborhood before they
went before the original ZBA
hearing, and he said the day
before, Rufo sent an email to
the abutters “walking back”
every one of those promises.

“Which they didn’t dis-
close at the ZBA hearing, but
when I disclosed it, the ZBA
took it very seriously,” he
said.

Rufo said they worked
with Rogers on several issues
with the city, including im-
proving the local intersection
of Hooker and Royal streets.
Rogers immediately inter-
rupted him, pointing out this
was not what he was talking

about. He said originally the
development team promised
not to pull after-hours con-
struction permits, and they at-
tempted to at the ZBA. He
said they promised not to park
on the street, and he said that
was walked back. He said they
promised to give to a fund for
greenspace and they walked
that back too.

“I don’t have a list in front
of me, but instead of contrib-
uting to a fund or coming up
with an alternative solution,
you canceled all of those
promises,” he said. “Every
single one of them, except for
the one you were legally re-
quired to do, which was to file
a proper asbestos abatement
report.”

Several members said they
agreed with Rogers’ state-
ments.

“I can’t support it if there
are direct abutters who are not
happy with it,” said member
Thomas Leonard.

“It’s just unfair that they’re
putting this unit up,” said
member Bernadette Lahey.

“We have thousands of
apartments all around us that
I don’t see the need for this
extreme and dense project,”
said member Paula Alexander.

D’Isidoro chimed in and
said that this should be
worked through during one-
on-one meetings with the de-
veloper. Rufo had said this was
a kind of taste test and that they
weren’t looking for a vote from
the ACA at this time.

“I think there’s a need for
some offline conversations to
take place so that when they
do come back again, that some
of these issues that you
brought up, correctly, are ad-
dressed,” D’Isidoro said.

Rufo said he appreciated
everyone’s comments, but said

this (the plan presented) was
attempting to address the city’s
current housing crisis.

“That comes with density,”
he said. “But if you don’t build
more housing, there isn’t go-
ing to be more housing and the
rents are going to be higher.
Don’t take my word for it, just
read The Globe or any other
reports that have been written
on it.”

In other news, the City
Smoke Shop, on 957 Com-
monwealth Ave. came before
the ACA looking for its bless-
ing on a beer and wine license
at the shop.

Attorney representing the
shop, Andrew Upton, said they
do not believe it will have a
negative impact on the neigh-
borhood.

“We believe this would be
a relatively low-impact liquor
license,” he said. “This is a
family business, a 21-plus es-
tablishment already, and so the
proprietors have plenty of ex-
perience checking IDs and
keeping out underage people.”

Upton said the owner has
approval from the Alcohol
Beverages Control Commis-
sion and already allows the
business to operate alcohol
sales on Winter Street in Bos-
ton.

“We do believe there is a
public need here; the custom-
ers always ask for the conve-
nience of beer and wine,” he
said. “It would be in a sepa-
rate section beyond the en-
trance where you get asked if
you are 21.”

Uptons said there would be
no single beers, no kegs and no
malt liquor sold on the pre-
mises.

D’Isidoro said the ACA
would chime in at the relevant
Boston Licensing Board when
applicable.
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Snow Removal Options continued from page 4

Miracle Prayer
Dear Heart of Jesus, in the past
I have asked You for many
favours. This time, I ask you
this very special one (mention
favour). Take it, dear Heart of
Jesus, and place it within Your
own broken heart where Your
Father sees it. Then, in His
merciful eyes, it will become
Your favour, not mine. Amen.
Say for three days, promise
publication and favour will be
granted.

—M.A.

Prayer to St. Joseph
Oh, St. Joseph, whose protection is

so great, so strong, so prompt before
the throne of God, I place in you all
my interest and desires. Oh, St. Joseph,
do assist me by your powerful
intercession, and obtain for me from
your divine Son all spiritual blessings,
through Jesus Christ, our Lord. So that,
having engaged here below your
heavenly power, I may offer my
thanksgiving and homage to the most
loving of Fathers. Oh, St. Joseph, I
never weary contemplating you, and
Jesus asleep in your arms; I dare not
approach while He reposes near your
heart. Press Him in my name and kiss
His fine head for me and ask Him to
return the Kiss when I draw my dying
breath. St. Joseph, Patron of Departing
souls – Pray for me.

—M.A.

AT (617) 361-8400

To advertise, call the Bulletin

dispensers located in key areas
for salt and snow melt so that
businesses and residents can
more easily access said mate-
rials and work to clear the side-
walks. Worrell likened it to
former District 6 City Coun-
cilor Matt O’Malley’s success-
ful sunscreen dispenser pro-
gram, which is still in use to-
day.

The idea is to incentivize
help from the community and
lessen the burden on the De-
partment of Public Works,
which City of Boston Super-
intendent of Street Operations
Michael Brohel said can be
heavily impacted. Brohel said
he liked the idea of the snow
melt dispensers.

“We’ve got 44,000 tons of
salt,  so a few buckets
wouldn’t hurt anybody,” he
said. “I might steal that salt
bucket idea.”

Chief of Staff for the
Mayor’s Commission for Per-
sons with Disabilities Andrea
Patton also discussed the
city’s efforts to help persons
with disabilities get their side-
walks clear. Currently, dis-
abled persons and seniors are
exempt from shoveling their
sidewalks, and Patton said in

the past volunteer programs
helped bridge the gap. But she
said those programs some-
what disintegrated after the
huge snowfall of 2015.

“There are a lot of open
questions about what it would
take to make that kind of pro-
gram sustainable,” she said.
“Volunteer programs can be
really hard to sustain because
volunteers get burned out, es-
pecially if we’re looking at
snowfall like the
Snowmageddon of 2015,
which saw a lot of volunteer
programs collapse. Folks were
just inundated with their own
snow.

Patton said they have
toyed with the idea of a paid
shoveling staff, but said that
can be tricky year-to-year,
since snow is fairly inconsis-
tent. She said also liability in-
creases with the snowfall and
number of workers, and so
that would have to be taken
into account as well.

 Brohel said they have had
success in the past with other
programs. He said, for ex-
ample, the Public Works De-
partment instituted a pilot in
the 2021-22 winter season to
add 40 skid-steer loaders
(Bobcats) to clear crosswalks
and ramps in areas with heavy
pedestrian traffic, and it was
so successful it is now a per-
manent program.

“It was about six-to-eight
hours of work per storm
event,” he said. “We have our
teams in place and we talked
to all our contractors. They’re
ready for this. We own all the
equipment, we’re ready. But
it is not a silver bullet; it does
not do all the 1,600 miles of
sidewalks we have in the city.
These are targeted jobs and
tasks that go into business dis-
tricts and squares and areas
of high foot traffic and it did a
really good job for key areas.”

District 1 City Councilor
Edward Flynn also asked
Brohel if the city could set up
some sort of informational
system within its snow re-
moval contractors’ GPS to in-
form them of new traffic in-
frastructure, like speed humps
and flex posts for example, so
that the snow plows could
avoid damaging said infra-
structure. Brohel said that’s
not yet in place, but they are
looking into it.

“Currently, our provider
does not have that.  About four
or five years ago we upgraded
our GPS provider and it was
like going from Atari to
Nintendo,” he said. “It was a
big difference and a huge game
changer. Technology is also
unfolding that allows other
companies and this company to
expand out into that, but we’ve
yet to hit that point yet.”

Conserve our
resources.

Recycle this
newspaper.
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CANNIFF
MONUMENTS

531 Cummins Highway, Roslindale, MA 02131
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1.3 miles from Roslindale Square
from Washington Street

617-323-3690
800-439-3690

Open Monday through Saturday 9am–9pm
Sunday 12–5pm
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DEATHS

DeathsDeathsDeathsDeathsDeaths
Continued on page 9

US Secretary of Veterans Affairs
visits Rose’s Bounty

RRRRRose’s Bountyose’s Bountyose’s Bountyose’s Bountyose’s Bounty
Continued on page 10

From L to R Kelly McDonough (no relation), Larry Costello, Darra
Slagle, Denis McDonough, Judy Jose-Roddy, B.J. Osuagwu, and Nancy
Eng.

COURTESY PHOTO

CHLUDZINSKI
Maureen A. of Hyde Park,

December 17. Beloved wife of
the late Edward W. Chludzinski;
and dear mother of Edward W.,
Jr. and his wife, Ginny of
Dedham and Melanie Bonarrigo
and her husband, Michael of
Hyde Park. Dear sister of Peggy
Rudy of Avon, Patricia Monahan
of Hyde Park and the late Tho-
mas P. Monahan, Jr. Also sur-
vived by four grand and five
great-grandchildren. Funeral
from the Folsom Funeral Home
followed by her Mass of Chris-
tian Burial in St. Anne’s Church,
90 West Milton St., Readville. In-
terment in Fairview Cemetery,
Hyde Park. For directions, obitu-
ary and guestbook, please visit
funeral home website. Folsom
Funeral Home
www.folsomfuneral.com

CRONIN
Ann Marie E. (Whelan), age

83, of West Roxbury, formerly of
New Bedford, died peacefully
surrounded by her family, on
December 19, 2023, after a long
illness. Ann Marie is survived by
her husband, Joseph V. Cronin of
West Roxbury; and by her chil-
dren, Erin M. Cronin and her
husband, Alan Brown of Hawaii,
Megan K. Scolaro and her hus-
band, Michael of Raynham,
Michael J. Cronin and his wife,
Lauren of Methuen and the late
Kerry-Ann Cronin of West
Roxbury. She is also survived by
her grandchildren, Liam and
Anna Cronin of Methuen and
Sophie Scolaro of Raynham; and
by her brother, Michael W.
Whelan of Ohio. A Mass of
Christian Burial was celebrated
on Thursday, December 28, 2023
in The Holy Name Church, 1689
Centre Street, West Roxbury. In
lieu of flowers, memorial dona-
tions may be made to the Jimmy
Fund, 10 Brookline Place West,
Brookline, MA 02445 or http://

www.jimmyfund.org/gift For
complete obituary notice, go to
h t t p : / /
www.lawlerfuneralhome.com
Lawler & Crosby Funeral Home
617-323-5600.

LYONS
James “Jim” of Roslindale,

December 18, 2023. Loving part-
ner of Nancy Burke. Devoted
father of Brendan Lyons and his
wife, Cari and Emily Lyons Peet
and her husband, Ryan. Proud
and loving grandfather of Jack,
Tripp, Lucy and Parker Lyons.
Dear brother of Kevin Lyons and
his wife, Claudia. Loving son of
the late Kathleen (Downey)
Lyons and James Lyons, Sr.
Guestbook and complete notice
at www.KfouryFuneral.com

O’HARA

Elise A. (Valerio), age 83, of
Roslindale, formerly of
Wellesley on December 13,
2023. Beloved wife of Sean D.
O’Hara. Loving mother of Jo-
seph (3), Kathleen (1), and
Michael (2 weeks). Daughter of
Robert and Jean (Bruno) Valerio
of Wellesley. Sister of Julie
Cornell of Framingham. Daugh-
ter-in-law of Daniel and Sheila
O’Hara of Rutland, VT. Elise
was a graduate of Sacred Heart

University in Connecticut and
received her Masters in Theatre
Education from Emerson Col-
lege. She was heavily involved in
community theatre. A funeral
Mass for Elise was held in St.
Columbkille Church, Brighton
on Thursday, December 21,
2023. Interment in Woodlawn
Cemetery, Wellesley. In lieu of
flowers expressions of sympathy
may be made in Elise’s memory
to her family’s go fund me at
gofundme.com/f/elise-ohara.
Funeral arrangements by George
F. Doherty & Sons Funeral
Home, Wellesley.  For online
guestbook, gfdoherty.com. 

PHINNEY

Edward F. of Dedham, for-
merly of West Roxbury, Decem-
ber 22, 2023. Beloved husband
of Jane (Tierney) Phinney. Ed-
ward is survived by his sisters
Mary L. Phinney of West
Roxbury, Theresa Anderson of
West Roxbury and Eileen
DiMarzio and her husband
Donald of Hanover. Loving
Uncle of Brian and Matthew
Anderson, Christine Caponi,
Lisa Cummings and Angela
Swensen. Best friend of Tommy
B., C.T., Joseph Haugh, Bobby
D. And Mike G. Ed was a retired

In addition to hosting a bi-
monthly Food Pantry in West
Roxbury, Rose’s Bounty has
a very robust program for
Veterans. The pantry delivers
food to hundreds of veterans
each month in coordination
with the West Roxbury VA.
Rose’s Bounty has received
Housing Heroes awards from
the VA and even national rec-
ognition from the American
Made Heroes Fund, but last
Friday’s visit from Denis
McDonough, Unites States
Secretary of Veterans Affairs,
took it to another level.

McDonough has had a
dist inguished career.  He
served on the National Secu-
rity Council and was Deputy
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The West Roxbury Business and Professional Association (WRBPA) once again headed out and deliv-
ered more than 150 turkey dinners to residents in need all across the Parkway last week. The pro-
gram, named Mary Mulvey Jacobson’s Families in Need, was started more then three decades ago by
the program’s namesake and WRBPA Founder Mary Mulvey Jacobson. Volunteers, members of the
WRBPA, local politicians and members of the Boston Police Department District E-5 all loaded up and
delivered the dinners from the West Roxbury Roche Brothers location on Centre Street.

PHOTO COURTESY OF THE BOSTON POLICE DEPARTMENT

Families in Need delivers once more

Deaths continued from page 8

postal worker (1988-2013). He
enjoyed his motorcycle rides
on the weekends with his bud-
dies and loved his Harley, Ol’
Blue. Most recently Ed en-
joyed attending the Laconia
Motorcycle Week 100th
Anniversary. Funeral from the
P.E. Murray-F.J. Higgins,
George F. Doherty & Sons
Funeral Home, 2000 Centre
St., West Roxbury. Interment
in St. Joseph Cemetery, West
Roxbury. Donations in Ed’s
memory may be made to the
National Kidney Foundation,
209 W. Central St. Natick, MA
01760. For online
guestbook, pemurrayfuneral.com. 

TUMISKI

Katherine Marie, October
27, 1926 – December 20, 2023,
Katherine (Kay) Marie
Tumiski, 97, of Canton, Mas-
sachusetts passed away
peacefully at home on Decem-
ber 20th, 2023. She leaves us
all with a legacy of love, gen-
erosity of spirit, and simple,
sage advice. She was the
daughter of Charles and Chris-
tina (Miklus) Pruzinsky, born
in Bridgeport, Connecticut.
And later moved to Teaneck,
New Jersey as one of eleven
children. In 1949, she wed
Charles Tumiski and together
they set out to build a family,
a home, and a career. They
celebrated 55 years of mar-
riage, before his passing in

2003. Kay’s love for her fam-
ily was unwavering and
boundless. Her family was her
light and she was their energy.
Her memory lives on in her
three children: Janice Crosby
of West Roxbury, Ronald &
Maryanne Tumiski of
Bridgewater, and Robert
Tumiski& Nancy Burress of
Wallingford, Connecticut. Her
eight grandchildren: Natalia
Catherine Crosby & Jason
Ellow, Julia Crosby, Mark
Tumiski, Sarah & Edward
Hoogasian, Alexandra & Jo-
seph Connor, Jonathan
Tumiski, Laura Katherine
Tumiski, and Anna Tumiski.
As well as six great grandchil-
dren: Morgan, Shane, Eleanor
Katherine, Catalina, Lillian
Katherine, and Augusten—
plus two more on the way. She
is also survived by her cher-
ished and youngest sister, with
whom she loved to travel,
Constance Newman of New-
ark, Delaware. A 70 year Can-
ton resident—it was here that
she built her life, her friend-
ships, and watched her family
grow and thrive until the end
of her days. In her forties, she
turned an avocation into a suc-
cessful small business, Flow-
ers by Kay. She was a mem-
ber of the Canton Garden
Club, Canton Catholic
Women’s Club, and St. John’s
Sodality and Altar Guild for
which she oversaw the
weekly flowers. Holidays and
get-togethers were memorable
and her extended family en-
joyed her gracious gatherings.
If you knew Kay, she likely
left a mark on your life. She
was profoundly cherished and
admired by her family and her
friends. Her patience, wis-
dom, and strength was true
grace. Her life and her love
made our lives better. She will
forever be remembered. Fam-

ily, friends, and loved ones are
invited to join us on Thursday,
December 28th, 2023 for mass
at 10:00am at St. Oscar
Romero Parish Church (700
Washington Street, Canton,
MA 02021), interment at the
Bourne National Cemetery at
1:45pm, and a reception to fol-
low. In memory of her giving
spirit, please consider making
a donation to the Canton Se-
nior Center or a charity of
one’s choice.

WHITE
Marilyn (Harrington), age

91, of Roslindale, passed away
on December 16, 2023. Be-
loved wife of Leo E. White of
Roslindale. Loving mother of
Karen Cavanaugh and her
husband, Thomas of
Roslindale, Kelly Fontaine and
her husband, Russell of
Litchfield, NH, John White
and his wife, Marilyn of
Walpole and the late
Jacqueline White. Devoted
grandmother of Amanda,
Caitlin, Kristen, Sean, Erin,
John Francis, Colin,
Michaelann and Timothy.
Cherished great-grandmother
of Elizabeth, Hannah, Lennon,
Connor, Benjamin and Finn.
Retired MBTA employee. Fu-
neral from the William J.
Gormley Funeral Home, 2055
Centre St.,  WEST
ROXBURY. For guestbook,
gormleyfuneral.com William J.
Gormley Funeral Service 617-
323-8600.

The Bulletin Newspaper
publishes obituaries from in-
formation supplied by fu-
neral homes. Relatives and
friends also may supplement
information by e-mailing to
news@bulletinnewspapers.com
by Monday at 1 p.m. Photos
also will be accepted.

Obituary
policy
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Rose’s Bounty continued from page 8

Legals

National Security Advisor
from 2010-2013 before serv-
ing as Chief of Staff for
President Barack Obama
from 2013-2017. President
Biden nominated
McDonough to lead the U.S.
Dept. of Veterans Affairs and
he was confirmed with an 87-
7 vote in February of 2021.

McDonough and other VA
officials visited the home of
the Food Pantry at  the
Stratford Street  United
Church and thanked all the
gathered volunteers for all
that they do for the veterans.
“This is what we do. Ameri-
cans helping Americans,”
said the Secretary.

Members of the New En-

gland Free Jacks Rugby club,
who also volunteer for the
Veteran’s program were in at-
tendance and presented
McDonough with one of their
jerseys, number 11, symbol-
izing that McDonough is the
11th Secretary of Veterans
Affairs. Vincent Ng, Director
VA Boston Healthcare, and
Darra Slagle, the tireless
Rose’s Bounty Director also
received Jerseys from the
Free Jacks.

As well as complimenting
Rose’s Bounty, McDonough
praised the work going on at
the West Roxbury VA and
then presented “Commander
Coins” to both the Free Jacks
and Darra Slagle. There is a

long tradition in the military
of presenting a Commander
Coin to somebody who has
done a phenomenal job. Hon-
oring someone with a com-
mander coin is a way for se-
nior leadership to show their
appreciation. It is more than
a thank you or a pat on the
back – it is something tan-
gible to remember the mo-
ment by and is a great honor.

After talking with many at
the gathering, including State
Senator Mike Rush, an Iraq
War Veteran and a Com-
mander in the United States
Navy, McDonough gathered
for pictures and again
thanked all the volunteers at
Rose’s Bounty for their com-
mitment to our veterans.

For more information, op-
portunity to donate or volun-
teer,  please visi t
RosesBounty.org.

From Larry Costello, a
Rose’s Bounty volunteer and
Board member.

PLEASE WRITE TO:
THE BULLETIN

661 WASHINGTON ST,
SUITE 202

NORWOOD, MA 02062
 TEL: (617) 361-8400
FAX: (617) 361-1933

EMAIL:
NEWS@BULLETINNEWSPAPERS.COM

Tell ‘em
what you

think with a
Letter To

The Editor

Please include your name,
address & telephone number.

Unsigned letters will not be
published.
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